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November 16,2009

Arthur Coccodrilli, Chairman
Independent Regulatory Review Comm. (IRRC)
333 Market Street, 14
Harrisburg, PA 17101
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Dear Chairman Coccodrilli:

I am writing to express my support of the Regulation 16A-4816 (activities of unlicensed
persons in preneed sales) as proposed by the State Board of Funeral Directors. The proposed
regulation is scheduled for a vote on Thursday, November 19, 2009.

The State Board of Funeral Directors has held public hearings the past four years in order
to address the issues raised in the federal court case Walker v. Flitton (2005), while staying in
compliance with the Funeral Director Law which prohibits the offer to sell preneed arrangements
by unlicensed individuals. The regulation also addresses the need in the profession to protect
consumers.

Your acceptance of the proposed Regulation 16A-4816 in a positive manner is greatly
appreciated. Please feel free to contact me if you have any questions.

Sincerely,

JOHN HORNAMAN
State Representative
Third Legislative District

Cc: Dusckas-Martin Funeral Home, Inc. & Crematory
Merle E. Wood, F.D., Merle E. Wood Funeral Home
David F. West, F.D., A. Brugger & Sons Funeral Home, LLP
John L. Brugger, Brugger Home and Funerals, LLP
Debra Fleming, Exec. Dir., Erie/Crawford County Funeral Directors Assoc.


